Approved Minutes
July 23, 2012
Conference Call

President Lorenzen called the meeting to order at 1:03p.m. Roll Call showed the following members were connected: Steier, Farmer, McKelvey, Paschke and Dehmlow.

Minutes from June 11, 2012 were reviewed with no changes. Motion by McKelvey to approve the minutes as presented, 2nd by Farmer. All voted in favor of the motion - minutes are approved.  The financial reports for the IPOA were presented by Dehmlow for the month of June, 2012. Discussion on the current fundraising, we are past the breakeven point. After further discussion, there was a motion to approve the financial report by McKelvey, 2nd by Steier. All voted in favor of the motion - Financial report approved.
  
Legislative
Kellie updated the Board on current issues and meetings attended on behalf of the IPOA. The Regional IPOA sponsored Legislative Policy Forums are planned for Waterloo on October 4th and Mason City on September 10th, both will begin at 4:00p.m.  Kellie will be inviting the legislators from those areas and it is our responsibility to invite the area Departments. Gus will give us a final location in the next few weeks for the Waterloo event, McKelvey has secured the Mason City Library for the meeting on the 10th. .

The Sales Tax issue for Officers working off Duty has not been fully resolved. Kellie has a meeting in the near future with the Office in charge of the Administrative Rules. Kellie has the information they requested from several agencies that are involved with this issue and has submitted the data prior to the meeting. The Board discussed the current article in the Des Moines Register which seemed to attack current public employee pensions. We will monitor this discussion and respond when necessary, Kellie has discussed this issue with the Lobbyist that represent other Law Enforcement Associations and they are in agreement. 

Committees

No other committee reports at this time however, Dehmlow encouraged the Board to begin thinking about topics and locations for next year's Annual Training Conference. Captain McKelvey updated the Board on recent CJIS Meetings attended on our behalf.

Old Business
The Board discussed the two positions we currently have open. We are waiting to hear from Des Moines PD on a possible nominee for the Board position. Board members will continue the search for individuals to serve in those positions and fill the other vacancy. Dehmlow was given instruction on some procedural efforts on behalf of the IPOA.  

New Business

McKelvey requested some talking points for the upcoming Regional meetings, Kellie will provide this prior to the Mason City event. The Board agreed on several items of importance.
The Board discussed changes that are taking place at the ODCP due to recent reductions in funding. We continue to support them and the efforts of that office. Kellie is familiar with the new Director and will be meeting with him again in the near future. 

The magazine deadline is upon us, all articles need to be submitted to Dehmlow this week.

Tentatively the next board meeting will be held at Mason City on September 10th prior to the Forum at the Library..

Motion to adjourn by Farmer, 2nd by McKelvey. All voted in favor of the motion. Meeting adjourned at 1:32p.m.

Respectfully,

Terry Dehmlow
